
APPROVED 
 
Board of Ethics 
Town of Ridgefield 
Minutes of March 8, 2021 Nonpublic Meeting 
Held via telephonic conference  
 
Present:  
  Bart Van de Weghe, Chairman 
  Geoff Harrington (joined at 7:45pm)  
  Greg McLaughlin 
  Michelle Pallai 
  John Zembron, Secretary 
  James Carroll, Alternate (joined at 7:36pm) 
  The individual requesting an Advisory Opinion 
   
 
With a quorum of members present, the Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:32pm.   
 
The Chairman commented that the meeting was convened to continue the Board’s consideration of the 
matter discussed at its March 1, 2021 meeting and more specifically to have the individual who is 
requesting an Advisory Opinion join the meeting to respond to the Board’s questions regarding the 
request.  
 
At the end of the discussions, with no further questions, the individual requesting an Advisory Opinion 
was excused and the Board continued its deliberations.  
 
Following further discussion, the Board concluded that it had sufficient information and clarity as to the 
matter raised. Board member McLaughlin agreed to prepare an initial draft Advisory Opinion and to 
circulate the draft to the other members of the Board for their comments and approval before 
transmittal of the final version.   
 
The meeting concluded at 9:02pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
John Zembron 
Secretary 
 


